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COUNCIL OFFICERS 
 
Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 
Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 
Deputy Grand Knight Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 
   
Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 
Warden Pete Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 
 Drsafe88@gmail.com 
Recorder  Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562)366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 
Treasurer Robert Marsh 995-6141 
 rjm628@sbcglobal.net  
Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 
Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 
 rollya@verizon.net  
Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 
 oliverexec@aol.com 
1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 
 irapringle@ca.rr.com 
2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 
1Year Trustee Donald Gargiulo PGK * (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 
Lecturer Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562)728-3601 
 Michael.doss@kofc.org 
District Deputy Gary Murray DD98 306-2032 
 gandlmurray@att.net 
* Note*  
These Knights are designated as Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the GK or DGK when they are 
unable to carry out their duties such as attending meeting.   
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Please remember these brother Knights, their 
ladies, relatives and friends in your prayers. 
 
 

 R.I.P. 
 

Raymond Cruz – Ira Pringle PGK’s Friend 
Richard Sisman – Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Relative 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 
 

  Louie Chavez      Carlos Chavez  PGK       Earl Smith PGK  
Ted Sack PGK (cancer)      Paul Angers      Ken Peterson PGK (surgery) 

Ralp Rodriguez (hand surgery)     
 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 
 

Kay (surgery) – Ken Peterson PGK’s Wife 
Ray French, Marge Carambia, Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friends & Family 
Oneil Duronslet, Susan Chavez, Joseph Haines & Althea Robinson – 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friend’s & Relatives 
Robert Higgin – Richard Higgin’s Brother 

Nancy Rodriguez Miranda – Ralph Rodriguez’ Sister 
Mitchell Bogdanovich (recovering from surgery) – Joe Bogdanovich’s Father 

Marcia Montoya – Gilbert Montoya’s Sister      Fr. Jen Retired Priest – Gilbert Montoya’s Friend 
Diana Heinz (pray that her throat heals)      Dennis Mocowiak (injured wrist) 

George Gargiiulo – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Brother 
George & Leonisa Charfauros – Ira Pringle PGK’s Relatives 

Toni – Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Wife      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife       
Dennis Sills (terminal cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

Iva Zeller (medical problem’s) – Neomi Serb’s Sister 
Mike Aureli (cancer) – Frank Faecke’sw Friend 

Gene & Caroline Norden – Frank Faecke’s Friend’s 
Lance Serb (terminal cancer) – Bill Serb GK’s Cousin 

John Serb – Bill Serb GK’s Uncle 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 
        
Brother Knights, 
 
  
 Last month as many of you know we had planned on 
holding a “Casino Night & Luau” fundraiser on Saturday February 5th. As the date for the event 
came closer we were informed that the diocese has taken the position of cautioning the parishes 
about holding any gambling sounding activities on church property. Because of this we had to give 
up on holding the “Casino Night & Luau” for that date. Because we had the church hall for that date 
the council quickly put together a  Pot-Luck Dinner for that night held in the hall. I would like to 
thank all of you that helped putting together that “St. Patrick’s Day Dinner” on such short notice. It 
was a Potluck but the council also provided corned beef, Potatoes, Cabbage and the drinks. Thanks 
to Bobby Velasquez for cooking that food, and to all of you that helped with the decorations and 
clean up, and a big thank you to Mary and Gilbert for the planning of the dinner. All that attended 
had a good time. For your information, we have not given up on holding a “Casino Night & Luau”. 
Brother’s Pete Morales and John Garcia are looking for an alternate location, not on church grounds 
to hold the event. We will keep your informed as to the status as we get more information. 
 

 We cooked and served the children and teachers of St I a Pancake Breakfast on March 8th, 
the day before Lent starts. Our Council has done this for the last few years and it has become an 
annual tradition for the school and us. The school principle Mrs. Hembreiker thanked us for our 
service and I would like to pass on that thanks to all of you brothers that helped with the breakfast. A 
special thanks to brother Fred Navarro for chairing the breakfast, he has been chairing these 
breakfasts since we started this event as well as our summer breakfasts we normally hold in August. 
 

 That same day, that evening St. I held a Healing Mass in which thousands of people 
attended, so many people attended that you had to have a ticket to get into the church for the service. 
Our Council was in charge of handling the traffic control. The traffic flowed freely and in an orderly 
manner thanks to the brother Knights that served as traffic officers and Pete Morales for chairing that 
project. 
 

 You might have read about it in the papers, on March 15th funeral services was held at St. I 
for one of our fallen solders who was killed in action in Afghanistan. Sgt. Jason Weaver was put to 
rest that day. A number of our brother Knights were in attendance at that mass, some acted as alter 
servers and some assisted in other ways during the mass. Thanks to Sgt. Jason Weaver and other men 
and women who give so much for our country. As is said, freedom is not free!  
 

Thank You & God Bless 
William (Bill) Serb 
  
 
  
Grand Knight 
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COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 
 
 
 

 
Why We Believe 

 
 1.A Public Execution Assured Us Of His Death: After being humiliated, insulted, spat upon, 
whipped, beaten and then hung on a cross His executioners claimed victory by declaring Him dead. 
Just to be sure they thrust a spear into His side. 
 

2.A High Official Secured The Gravesite: Pilate ordered the official seal of Rome to be 
attached to the tomb. To enforce the order soldiers stood guard. The Roman guards knew the penalty 
of falling asleep while on watch would be death. 

 
3.In Spite Of The Guards The Tomb Was Found Empty: On the morning after the Sabbath 

the huge stone had been rolled away and the body of Jesus was gone. The guards swore they had 
fainted after seeing a supernatural being. They were paid to keep this quite and instead say the 
disciples had stolen the body. 

 
4.He Was Seen Alive By Many: I Corinthians 15:5-8 tells us that He was seen by Peter and 

the twelve apostles. More than 500 other people saw Him over a period of 40 days including Paul 
and James. Acts 1:3 He was here for 40 days speaking to the apostles about the Kingdom of God. 

 
5.Jewish Believers Changed Their Day Of Worship: The Sabbath day was basic to the 

Jewish way of life. If you didn’t honor the Sabbath you were guilty of breaking the Law of Moses. 
Yet Jewish followers of Christ changed their day of worship to the same day as the Gentiles. The 
first day of the week, the day they believed Christ rose from the dead. 

 
6.Although It Was Unexpected It Was Clearly Predicted: The disciples were caught off 

guard. They expected their Messiah to restore the kingdom to Israel. They overlooked the prophet 
Isaiah’s prediction of a suffering servant who would bear the sins of Israel, being led like a lamb to 
the slaughter, before God prolonged His days. Isaiah: 53-10 

 
7.His Apostles Were Dramatically Changed: After Judas one of Christ’s apostles had 

betrayed Him the other apostles ran for their lives. Even Peter who earlier had insisted that he was 
ready to die for his teacher, lost heart and denied that he ever knew Jesus. But after the resurrection 
the apostles went through a dramatic change. Within a few weeks they were willing to stand up to 
the ones who had crucified Christ. They became unstoppable in their determination to sacrifice 
everything for the one they called Savior and Lord. They were imprisoned, beaten and in Acts 5:29 
told the Jewish leaders “we will obey God rather than men.” 
 
Adapted from Evidences for the Christian Faith 
NSS  
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 A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 
  

  PROGRAM DIRECTOR 
   & deputy grand knight 
  
Brothers; 
 
 April 7, 2011 is our Golf Tournament. Help will be needed at the Golf Course at 1440 East 
Bastanchury Rd. in Fullerton at 10:00am. Call Mike Mercer prior to showing up at 714-821/4276 for 
instructions. We especially need the Knights Ladies, the super sales people who helped last year. 
You made our Tournament a success. 
 
 Saturday April 9th and Sunday April 10th we will be hosting coffee and donuts and also have 
our major membership drive after all masses. We will need at least three Knights to help after the 
masses. I will have a call out for volunteers, please help. Our meeting on Wednesday the thirteenth is 
not going to be in the Ed building, we will be in the hall. 
 
 Brothers, Saturday April 16th 2011 is a “Day of Sharing” for the intellectually disabled at the 
Maywood Center. Our council will be manning “The Slippery Pig” booth. You all should have 
received your raffle tickets to this event. It is a most important charity sponsored by the Knights, 
please donate. If you are interested in going, call the Grand Knight or me. We can meet at the church 
that morning and motor as a group. It is one of the most satisfying events you will ever attend. 
 
 April 22nd is Easter Sunday; remember to pray for our sick brothers and their families, 
especially Ken and Kay Peterson who both have recently undergone surgery. Also pray for all our 
troops around the world.  
 
                                                                                                 St. Theresa Pray for us 

                                                                                         Lloyd Duronslet 
 
 
     

                                                                              Deputy Grand Knight and 
                                                                       Program Director 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
Annual Charity 

Golf Tournament & 7 Day Vacation Raffle 
Thursday April 7th – 1:00pm 

 
                               Be Aware  
                This is our main fundraiser for 
                  The year. Please participate.  
              Only you can make this a success! 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

Dues payments are still coming in slowly. There are many who still haven’t returned your 
payments, though. Knight Alert letters will be mailed out by mid-April. Please get your dues in to 
me quickly. At that time the names of those who have not paid their annual dues will be given to the 
Retention Committee for further processing. 
  

 We have a new website. Well, new is not really a good term. It is the exact same format, just 
a different location. The new URL is http://kofc8599.org. Please use this as a tool for information 
concerning your council activities and information. If anyone has information that they would like to 
include on the website, please contact me to discuss it. 
 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 
all of you to help out when you can. 
 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 

APRIL  BIRTHDAYS 
   
Harry J. Hedrick 4/4 Viet Quac Tran 4/5 Paul R. Purtell 4/6 
John Paul De Los Reyes 4/10 Michael P. Trabert PGK 4/10 Daniel R. Velasco 4/10 
Brian A. Anselmo 4/12 Victor Carrillo 4/13 John B. Mooney 4/15 
Louis A. Cianciosi 4/17 Rollie C. Ronquillo 4/23 Kenneth W. Stone 4/25 
 David T. Furey 4/29 
 

                              Peace and all good 
 

       
                                          Mike Morris 
                                   Financial Secretary 
                                                                                                               themorrishome@earthlink.net 
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 
Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 
Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 
Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



                                                                             8 

 
 

 
  

   

 
 
6th OFFICER & GOLF COMMITTEE MEET in Conference Rm 6:00pm 
7th CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT–Coyote Hills Golf Course 1:00pm 
             1440 E. Bastanchury Rd. Fullerton 
9th & 10th MEMBERSHIP DRIVE All Masses 
9th & 10th COFFEE & DONUTS All Masses 
12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 
13th “ADORATION” 
13th BUSINESS MEETING & 1st DEGREE in Church Hall 7:30pm 
15th H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 
16th DAY OF SHARING – Marywood Center 9:30am 
             2811 E. Villa Real Dr. Orange 
17th “PALM SUNDAY” 
21st “HOLY THURSDAY” 
21st CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 
22nd “GOOD FRIDAY” 
24th “EASTER SUNDAY” 
30th  H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING     8:30am 

 
 

                     coming in  May 
 
4th OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 
8th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER SALES All Masses 
10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 
11th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 
13th – 15th KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS  STATE CONVENTION 
             in San Diego 
20th H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 
26th CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 
28th H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 
29th CORPORATE COMMUNION & BREAKFAST 8:00am Mass 
30th  “MEMORIAL DAY”           

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 

                                                
 

There is Excitement in the Air! 
 

There is excitement in the air not only in Orange County and Long Beach but also 
throughout the nation. A huge 40 Days for Life campaign kicked off on Ash Wednesday, March 9 
and runs through April 17. Also, there was the first ever WALK FOR LIFE SO CAL ON SUNDAY, 
MARCH 27 AT THE ROSE BOWL IN PASADENA! 

  
There are a couple of significant pieces of legislation passed. Texas will join 17 states that 

will require women to see a sonogram image of their unborn child before undergoing an abortion.  
Also, Kansas and Oklahoma have enacted a law that would ban abortion of babies 20 weeks or older, 
based on strong scientific evidence that these children can feel pain. The bill is modeled after 
Nebraska’s historic “Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection Act.” Under the bill, abortionist would 
be required to determine the baby’s age before proceeding with an abortion. Sadly all of this is news 
that the mainstream media blacks out and aborts from the public.  
 

Historically, the 40 Days for Life movement continues to grow. Thus far, seven coordinated 
national campaigns have been conducted, twice each year, beginning in the fall of 2007. More than 
400,000 people in some 337 cities have already taken part. Nine abortion centers have closed 
following 40 Days for Life prayer vigils, and at least 43 abortion industry employees have quit their 
jobs, including Abby Johnson, former director of a Planned Parenthood facility. 
 

Abortions are only available at one place in the entire state of Missouri – Planned 
Parenthood in St. Louis. Our nation is 51% pro-life. Your prayers and public witness will increase 
that percentage.  
Try to schedule an hour or more and at least once to be outside of Planned Parenthood @ 700 S. 
Tustin, Orange, 7 AM – 7 P.M. Contact Patsy (949) 360-1380 or Joan (714) 999-0570: Or pray @ 
the Abortion Mill @ 2777 Long Beach Blvd. in Long Beach across the street of L.B. Memorial 
Hospital. This is the location where members of the Knights of Columbus # 8599 are on Wed. & 
Friday, 9 – 10 AM. 
 
 
 
                                                                                     
 
 
 

 Pro-Life Chairman 
 



                                                                             11 

 
information on membership from your…………… 
 

       Membership Director 
 
Dear Brothers, 
 

In the Degree Ceremonies that took place during February, congratulations are in order for 
Brothers Steve Aragon and Ralph Rodriguez who took their 2nd Degree’s at Our Lady of Fatima 
Parish in San Clemete on the 23rd. By the way, due to the construction of the parish hall, the Degree 
was held in a small classroom and some of the sideliners had to stand out side. 
 

On the 27th of February our council had seven Brothers take their 3rd Degree in a historical 
3rd Degree, because Supreme is changing the 3rd Degree ceremony. This was the first time that the 
new Degree ceremony was held in California. These changes will not take place until November for 
the rest of the states if they approve the change. At this 3rd Degree 190 Brothers took their Degree 
and congratulations again, to Brothers Steve Aragon, Joe Bogdanovich, John Garcia, George Evans, 
Dennis Mackowiak, Nathan Nghiem, and Carlos Ramirez of our council. Some of the Brothers 
invited their family members after the Degree for a good steak dinner, which Father Kass Council 
put on. When you see these Brothers congratulate them.  

 
For you Brothers that I gave the 1st Degree ceremony information to, we have to start 

practicing and getting the team started. You should have memorized your part and we will start by 
getting together at my residence. Our council needs our own team and please let me know if you are 
no longer interested so that I can find someone else. 

 
To bring you up to date on the Degrees, a 1st Degree’s are held every month at Father Kass 

Council hall every third Monday of the month. Now there are other 1st Degree’s, but they are held at 
odd months. The 2nd Degree’s are held on the fourth Sunday of odd months in Buena Park. There 
are also other 2nd Degrees at other councils, which are held at odd and even months. The next 3rd 
Degree will be on Saturday, April 30th, at Saint Joachim Parish, 1964 Orange Ave, Costa Mesa, Ca, 
92672. As of this writing no time for checking in had been made, so if your planning on taking your 
3rd let me know. I will be checking for the time.  

 
Have you asked a man to be a Knight?  
 

                                                                                      Fraternally 
                                                                                      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 
 
 
                                                                                 
                                                                                              Council Membership Chairman  
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words from our  
 

recruitment chairman 
 

 March 2011 is moving on and April is just around the corner. So far our first day of spring 
turned out to be a continuation of winter. Oh well soon enough the hot days will be here and then we 
will be looking for the cool again. 
  

 Our St. Patrick’s Day potluck turned out real nice. We had quite a few there for dinner and 
Bobby Velasquez did a fantastic job on the corned beef as usual. Thanks Bobby. Gilbert and Mary 
Montoya did a great job setting up everything, as did a bunch of others. Thanks to everyone who 
helped make this a success.   
 

 We have some up and coming events that are very important for the council if we want to 
keep it going. The upcoming Golf Tournament and Resort Drawing is one of them. Everyone should 
do their part to make this a success. 
 

Remember recruitment is important to our council so get out there and mingle and get 
acquainted with potential council members. You will have a good opportunity on April 9th and 10th at 
our Big Membership Drive after all masses. We will need help from as many of our Knights as we 
can get to come out and make a good showing. 
  

Support our sick Brothers and Sisters with prayers or a visit. 
 

                                                                                             God Bless 
                                                 Your Retention Chairman 
                    Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 
        

 
 
 

THOSE IN 

AATTTTEENNDDAANNCCEE  
AT THE 

March bUSINESS MEETING 
 

John Oliver      Bernie Romero      Carl Heinz      George Evens      Lloyd Ferry      Richard Higgins      
Frank Faecke      William Torrescano      Michael Mercer      Gilbert Montoya       Fred Navarro       
Joe Lodding PGK      Bill Serb GK      Rolly Arenz      Ralph Rodriguez      Don Gargiulo PGK 

Ira Pringle PGK      Carl Cholewinski PGK      George Kubeck      Tom Nagle PGK      Robert Marsh 
Henry Negrete      John Garcia      Joe Bogdanovich      Inan Hermann      Chris Nsor      Bob Escobar 

Bobby Velasquez DM, PDD, PFN, PGK      Steve Pohl      Gene St. Amant      Peter Morales 
Lloyd Duronslet PGK      Louis Cianciosi           
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From Your 

Knights of Columbus 
Insurance Agent 

 
              SUPREME OFFICE l COLUMBUS PLAZA l NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Michael D. Doss 
 
  P.O. Box 99 
  Seal Beach, CA 90740 
  Insurance Field Agent 
  (562) 728-3601 

                                                                                                                     Michael.doss@kofc.org 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 
 
Program Director Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 
   Vocations chairman Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300  
   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 
   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 
 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 
   Pro-Life Chairman George Kubeck 952-8886  
   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 
    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  
   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 
  Greg Prevost 886-8209            220-8993 
   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 
   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 
 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 
  Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 
 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 
 James Chavez (562) 926-9869 
  Pancake Breakfast Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617 
   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 
   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3344 
   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 
Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 
   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 
   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 
   Fiesta Booth Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)    
           Ton Nagle PGK 827-2214 
 Greg Prevost 220-8993 
  Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)    

Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671 
   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 
   Valentine Ladies’ Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
  Columbus Day Event John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019C) 
   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 
   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125 
   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 
  Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 

Youth Activities Director Brian Swartz 893-0219 
   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 
   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 
   Special Olympic’s Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 
   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 
 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 
   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 
   Retention Chairman Louie Chavez 522-2099 
 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III GK 826-6029 
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